
 

From Ms Lee-Douglas 

Hello everyone.  I consider myself very fortunate to be the new Head of School and I have been 

so impressed not only by the wonderful students but also the amazing dedication and 

commitment shown by staff to ensure this is a happy and harmonious place to learn.  I look 

forward to meeting you all in the new academic year, but until then, enjoy your summer break! 

 

Week Gone/Week Ahead – 9th July 2021 

Centre Academy London 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Students and Staff, 

I really have just one thing to say today, and that is 

Thank You. 

 

Thank you to our students: leaving Centre Academy 

London is such a difficult thing to do and this is due 

to our students. It has been a privilege to spend time 

with them and watch their progress. Even in a year 

such as this, they have helped immeasurably with 

their enthusiasm, hard work, humour and willingness 

to try new things.  

 

Thank you to our parents: it takes both school and 

home working together to ensure our students meet 

their potential. Especially this year with the 

complexities of lockdown and Learning from home. 

We genuinely could not have done it with you. 

 

Thank you to the CAL Staff: they are the most 

dedicated and caring group of professionals I have 

ever worked with. Their support to students – and to 

me – has been invaluable.  

 

Thank you to Ms Lee-Douglas: having spent time 

with our new Head of School over the last month, I 

know I am leaving the School in safe hands, which 

makes a hard decision feel much easier. 

 

I hope that you all have a wonderful summer and 

thank you all for making such a difficult year so 

successful.  

Miss Maddison  

   

 

Friday 9th July 2021: 

End of Term – 1pm finish 

 

Wednesday 1st September 2021: 

Inset (first day for teachers) 

 

Thursday 2nd September 2021: 

Orientation Day for New Students 

 

Friday 3rd September 2021: 

First Day for Students 

Upcoming Dates 

The winner of the house point competition 

this academic year is: 

Effra  
Congratulations to them for winning and 

well done to all students for their hard 

work. 

 

Reminders:  We will be wearing uniform 

again in September. Just to also remind 

students that mobiles need to be 

switched off as they come through the 

gate in the morning. We cannot be sure 

how things will be looking in September, 

but we are currently planning on 

reverting to a 8:15am start and a 3:45pm 

finish. (3pm on Friday) 

 


